Summary of Proposed Amendments to the Bylaws

1. An outline of the values and principles by which the officers and all the members are expected to follow was prepared and put into a separate document, known as ATPAC’s Charter (new).
2. Regions (geographic divisions) of the Association, as outlined in the previous and current versions of the Bylaws, have been removed. They were OK twenty-one years ago when ATPAC was founded.  With the number of members much smaller and not as spread out then, our regional representatives were looking for Thai professionals in their respective regions and encouraged them to join in the Association. Nowadays, our members are pretty much distributed across North America, and we more or less know who do what and where they are. Therefore, the Bylaws Committee concluded that the regional division is no longer needed. If we want to have divisions, let's apply them to professional groups. In other words, let's attach the members to our existing professional groups, skills and expertise, but not to the geographic regions.
3. A clause has been added to the draft revised Bylaws under the section on the Board of Directors (BoD), saying that "The Election and Search Committee shall make every effort to nominate candidates in diverse fields from different parts of the USA and Canada for these positions so that the BoD shall have a broad geographic representation and be composed of the most qualified diverse professionals and talents." This may be viewed as a compensation for the removal of the geographic divisions of the Association.
4. The duties of the BoD and the President have been elaborated and clarified to avoid possible misunderstandings.

5. Membership categories have been reduced to two, namely, Regular Life Members and Honorary Members.

6. The article on officers has been rewritten to clearly define who they are. A clause has been added to this article, saying “All the Officers shall serve the Association on a volunteer basis and shall not seek personal or financial gain from any business affairs of the Association.” 
7. A new article (Article X) entitled "Professional Groups" is added to the draft revised Bylaws with clear descriptions on the formation, duties, leaders, appointment and term of our professional groups.

8. The Executive Board has been renamed to “Executive Committee” to avoid possible confusion that ATAC has two boards.

9. Also included in the draft Bylaws are the Audit and Compliance Committee, a section on the Code of Ethics and Conflict of Interest, and an article on "Honouring Volunteer Contributors" (these are new).

10. On the proposed reporting structure, the Bylaws Committee recommends that the Treasurer report to the BoD. This is may be considered as part of the system of checks and balances and as a means to prevent any possible financial misconduct. However, the Treasurer is still part of the Executive Committee and the Finance and Budget Committee and works with members thereof. 
